Bradworthy CP School

Tuesday 7th February 2006

Dear Parents,

I’m afraid that I have to report an unpleasant incident which took place in school over the weekend. 

At some point over the weekend a lot of rubbish was left lying around in the school shed and in addition to bottles of beer, half eaten chips and their wrappers we were also forced to clean up several condoms which were left hanging off the fire doors to the playground. 
This obviously left our caretaker Caroline with the very unpleasant job of clearing up this mess.

This would have been bad enough however who ever was in school over the weekend also decided to play some sort of game which involved smashing bottles of beer against the walls of the school.

To be clear, we are talking here about a playground which is used by very young children and this act is obviously very dangerous and something which we will not tolerate.

The incident has been reported to the please and I would like to assure you all that in the event we find out who is responsible for these actions the school will have no hesitation is prosecuting. 

Hopefully the village grapevine will enable us to obtain some names which we can pass on to the police.

The sad thing about these thoughtless acts is that we have always recognised the lack of facilities for local children and have thus turned a blind eye to the use of our premises. When it comes down to it school premises are private property and it would a great shame if the actions of a few idiots force us to review this curtail the use of our shed and playgrounds.
Governors

On a much more pleasant note I would like to say publicly that our governors do a great job in supporting the successful development and running of the school and that we are very grateful to them for their continuing hard work. With this in mind we are delighted to welcome the following parents to our governing body and we look forward to working with them to make Bradworthy an excellent environment for our children to develop in:

Marcia Bentley-Jones, Melanie Scott, Nikki Martyn, Jo James and Jonathan Barker.
We would also like to welcome Caroline Stevens who has recently taken the vacant role of staff governor and Richard Dorrington who will be serving as a community governor.
PTA

Please don’t forget our PTA meeting this evening. I hope you will try to come along to support the school. We will be making plans relating to the different fund raising and social activities which will take place over the next couple of terms and your support is greatly appreciated.

There are lots of new parents in school and we are always delighted to see new faces.

The meeting will take place at 7.30pm in the Bradworthy Inn.
Class 3 Art Work
The children in Class 3 have produced some fantastic pieces of art work recently. If you would like to see them they are on the Class 3 section of our web-site. Our address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk.
Sports News

We’ve had several sports teams out at netball, football and rugby tournaments over the last couple of weeks and although they haven’t met with any success a lot of children have been involved and I think that they have all had a good time.
Our rugby A-team was most successful, finishing 3rd in this year’s Holsworthy area tournament last week when they beat Holsworthy Primary in a 3rd / 4th place playoff. Congratulations to Clawton who won the competition.

Our football team played very well in the Bideford Area rally which was held at Sandymere on Saturday but despite putting in some excellent performances we weren’t strong enough to beat East-the-Water Primary School who knocked us out 2-0 on their way to winning the tournament.

Our netball team took part in the Holsworthy Rally this week and although they started well with a 1-1 draw against Holsworthy we were unable to beat either St Giles or Bradford who won the competition.
As always the general sporting attitude of our children was excellent, even in defeat, and I am proud of the hard work and effort that they put in.

We’ve got plenty of fixtures coming up and I’m sure we’ll have more luck as the year progresses ! 

Sports Dates

Please make a note of the date of the Shebbear football rally which is taking place on Saturday 4th March, The Merton football and netball rally which is taking place on Saturday 29th April and the Grenville Cross Country Running Competition which is taking place on Friday 24th March. 

We have also go rugby, football and netball competitions coming up in Bideford before Easter and I’ll obviously let you have these dates as soon as I get them.
Classroom Assistant Vacancy

We have a vacancy in school for a classroom assistant and meal time assistant who will work to support specific special needs in school. This is a completely new post and we are able to offer it because the school has obtained additional funding from the Education Authority.

The successful applicant will initially work from 9.00 – 12.00 each morning in one of our Key Stage 1 classes ( Classes 1 and 2 ) and then from 12.00 to 1.15 as a meal time assistant. 

This means 15 hours per week as classroom assistant and a further 6.25 each week at dinner time. 
The rate of pay will be around , however this could alter as a result of previous experience.

If you would like further information, or wish to discuss the nature of the job in more detail please feel free to come and speak with me in school.

I know that several parents expressed an interest in the classroom assistant vacancy which came up last year and as you know we were unable to appoint at that time because of funding difficulties in school which came about as a result of several families suddenly moving out of the area. I would like to assure you that on this occasion, as I have already said above, the funding is from an external source, and as such it is secure.    

This vacancy will be advertised in the press next week but as usual I feel it appropriate to give local people advance notice.

It is our intention to interview as quickly as we can so that the successful applicant can begin work as soon after half term as possible.
Yours sincerely
Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy C School )

